
Dear Partners-In-Missions,
Praise the Lord.
	 We greet you in the wonderful name of our Lord Jesus Christ from the 
nation of Bangladesh with great news!
	 After five years of planning and building, with the help of the Lord and our 
wonderful partners, on March 24, 2023, we were blessed to dedicate the Reverend 
Guy E. Roam Memorial School of Evangelism, the Reverend Eli Hernandez Sanctuary 
and United Pentecostal Church of Bangladesh Headquarters building unto the Lord. 
God gave the UPC of Bangladesh the vision of a training facility being built to impact 
the 166 million people of Bangladesh and its surrounding nations with the gospel 
of our Lord Jesus Christ. Multiple construction crews and the dedicated team of the 
UPC of Bangladesh worked with extreme dedication to see a dream become a reality, for the glory of the Lord. 
This building includes within it a sanctuary that will seat over seven hundred and fifty worshippers, the UPC of 
Bangladesh headquarter offices, multiple classrooms, two small short-term speaker’s quarters, multiple large 
dormitory rooms housing one hundred on-campus students (many more for camps and conferences), various 
guest rooms, student and staff lounges, multimedia recording studio, large kitchen and dining area, and so much 
more.
	 As the glory of the Lord filled the house, the Spirit of the Lord begin the fall. Twenty-six received the Holy 

Ghost and many were healed in Jesus name. Reverend Mike Mendenhall, Reverend 
Joe Harrod, Sisters Kathy and Charity Hernandez, Reverend Ed Tilley and Reverend 
Lynden Shalm, along with the UPC of Bangladesh team, ministered and were used of 
the Lord.
  We want to thank the United Pentecostal Church International and everyone that 

gave to help make the building of this beautiful building possible. So many 
sacrifices were made through prayer, fasting and finances and we give God all 
the glory. Your sacrifices and 
investment in souls will not 
just impact the temporal, but 
will impact eternity! Thank you 

for giving unto the Lord.
	 Your partnership with the work of the Lord 
here is helping the UPC of Bangladesh move forward into a 
one million soul revival. Please continue to lift up the church in 
Bangladesh and our family in your prayers.
May God richly bless you,
Rev. James & Elizabeth Corbin
UPCI Missionaries to Bangladesh
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PRAISE REPORTS:

. Bangladesh Bible School; 
new batch of students

. February 24-25, 2023 
Mymensingh; 39 received 
the Holy Ghost

. March 24-26, 2023; Rev. 
Guy E Roam Memorial 
School of Evangelsim, 
Rev. Eli Hernandez 
Sanctuary & UPC of 
Bangladesh Headquarters 
building dedication (26 
received the Holy Ghost 
and many were healed)

. April 14-15, 2023; 
Digholbagh, Mymensingh 
church dedication and 
Children’s Ministry 
service; 56 received the 
Holy Ghost


